
  

      

May 4, 2022 

TO:   Jeanette Finch 

FROM:  Glenn F. Miles, Executive Director 

 

SUBJECT: 2022-2028 KMPO TIP Amendment #11 ITD Request to modify the FY 2022 Transportation   

  Improvement Program by increasing project KN 20645 I-90 Cedars to Dudley Road $18,010,000 for  

  construction and construction related activities 

 

    

This amendment Advances and provides additional funding for KN 20645for construction related activities FY 2023 

program year.  This necessitates an amendment to the currently active FY 2022-2028 Transportation Improvement 

Program FY 2022 program year from currently available State Leading Idaho Funds. 

 

ITD Modification Request 

 
Route, Location District Scheduled Costs (Dollars in Thousands with Match) 

Year-Of-Expenditure Dollars (Not Current Prices) 

Phase 2022 2023 2024 2025 2026                    Total  State 

Key No. Mileposts Work, Detail 

Sponsor Program Fund 

I 90, CEDARS TO DUDLEY RD, KOOTENAI CO 1 CN - 18,010 - - 6,928       18,010  

20645 MP 32.350 - 36.200 SAFTY/TRAF OPER, Safety  PE - - - - -             620  

STATE OF IDAHO (ITD) Leading Idaho State Funding  RW - - - - -                 0  

 

The 2022-2028 Transportation Improvement Program Amendment #11 provides for the amendment and advancement of 

an existing programmed project by Administrative Modification where the changes do not materially change the design, 

concept, or scope of the original project previously obligated or currently in the program.  This amendment also meets the 

threshold requirements for an Administrative Modification as the modification is safety related reconstructing the median 

on I 90 between milepost 32 and 36 in order to install concrete barrier in the median. The installation of this barrier will 

increase the safety of the Interstate by providing positive separation between the eastbound and westbound travel lanes to 

reduce head-on collisions by traffic crossing the median into opposing traffic; and include repaving of failed roadway 

pavement on I-90 with State funding that was approved by the ITD Board April 21, 2022. 

  

ITD certifies Leading Idaho funds are currently available and have been authorized by the ITD Board for the use of those 

funds on the project identified above. The Kootenai Metropolitan Planning Organization, approves Amendment #11 

effective May 4, 2022 

 

This amendment will be posted on the KMPO website at www.kmpo.net  on May 4, 2022. 

http://www.kmpo.net/

